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Brentwood Park Neighbourhood House 
2015 Annual General Meeting 

 

Agenda 
Thursday 15th March 2016 

 

 

1. Welcome         President 

2. Attendance & Apologies       Secretary 

3. Confirmation of the previous AGM Minutes, 12/03/2015 Secretary 

4. Presentation of Annual Report and Audited Accounts for the year ended 31st December 

2015 

¶ Presidentôs Report 

¶ Managerôs Report 

¶ Treasurerôs Report  

To receive and consider the Annual Financial Statement, for the last preceding 

financial year conducted by the appointed independent accountant. 

5. Acceptance of all reports 

Moved:      Seconded:  

6. Election of Office Bearers 

¶ President 

¶ Vice President 

¶ Secretary 

¶ Treasurer 

¶ Committee 

¶ Appointment of Auditor 2016 

7. General Business 

8. Acknowledgments 

9. Date of next General Annual Meeting, Thursday 16th March 2017 

10. Close  

 

Please join us for light refreshments at the conclusion of the meeting 
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Brentwood Park Neighbourhood House 
2014 Annual General Meeting 

Minutes 
Thursday 12th March 2015 

 

1. Welcome 

The meeting was opened at 12.15pm by David Haynes (President). All present were welcomed with 

a special welcome to Cr Mick Morland, City of Casey. 

Annual reports distributed to all attendants. 

2. In Attendance 

Cr Mick Morland, David Haynes, Bob Westrip, Samar Mougharbel, Suzi Read, Mario Prochelle, 

Rachel Lee, Elena Sheldon, Hilda Saultry, Fatima Sabawi, Lidia Gruszka, Noreen OôBrien, Wendy 

Hiam, Anuradha Ravindernath, Nahid  Dehghan Manshadi, George Serofim, Patricia Schelling, 

Mandy Beaumont, Maureen Crook, Tillie Lawrence, Valerie Porter, Jacqui Wade, Nichole Hayes, 

Jim Smith, Lyn Vargas. 

 

Apologies 

Judith Graley MP, Anna Klaric, Brian Regan, Chalanka Athalage, Darrell Ackerley, Gerlinde Kogler, 

Helen Pepperell, Margaret OôCallaghan, Megan Miller, Michelle Coburn, Paula Correia, Wendy 

Peck, Norman McLennan, Ron Gloss, Carol Gloss 

 

3. Minutes of the 2013 AGM , 13th March 2014 

Minutes of the last AGM had been distributed and taken as read. 

 

Moved:  Elena Sheldon    Seconded: Robert Westrip 

 

Business arising from previous minutes: NIL 

 

4. Presentation of Annual Reports and Audited Accounts for the year ending 31st 

December, 2014. 

 

Presidentôs Report, David Haynes. Tabled 

Summary: 

ü 2014 was a very important year, in which BPNH laid foundation for building relationships 

with the diverse local community.  

ü We have a strong team and committee  

ü Committee members, Helen Pepperell Mandy Beaumont, Patricia Schelling, Maureen Crook 

and Tilly Lawrence all resigned in 2014   

ü Sadly Vice president David Davies passed away in 2014. He will be greatly remembered for 

his contributions to the House  

ü The venture between BPNH and Oakgrove has been very successful. It is now a profitable 

Centre. 

ü  Oakgrove will be operated by the same executive committee for BPNH, the Executive 

Committee will concentrate on governance of both centres.  

ü Both Centres will have a separate local committees  
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ü Samar Mougharbel has been appointed Manager of Oakgrove effective from January 2015 

ü Both organisations will retain their independent bodies as an incorporated entity. 

ü Developed a strategic plan in 2014 for the next three years that identifies the direction of the 

house. 

ü Samar has begun implementation of the strategic plan. 

ü Thanks to all staff and volunteers and committee. BPNH has met all the key performance 

indicators. 

 

Managerôs Report, Samar Mougharbel 

Summary: 

ü Samar welcomed and thanked all attendees. 

ü The improvement of the admin support which has freed more time to network and attend 

meetings and bring business to the centre. 

ü The main goal to achieve with her team is to build bridges by running events with local 

community involvement. 

ü Detailed events run in 2014. Started new classes like every day English with partnership with 

SLAC and Dandenong neighbourhood house. Sewing club established to learn English and 

make new friends, received grant of $3000 from City of Caseyéetc. 

ü Bookings are going really well most days are filling up. Parties low but usually pick up later 

in the year. 

ü Removed gas heaters and installed split systems which bought a lot of positive feedback from 

our facility users and house members. 

ü Great volunteer team  

ü Manager and president did networking by attending a variety of events.  

 

Treasurers Report, Bob Westrip 

ü Referred to booklet to check notes and statements.  

ü Satisfactory outcome in 2014 financial year  

ü Net worth high  

ü Opened floor for questions. 

 

5. Annual Financial Statement for the last preceding financial year conduct by the 

appointed independent accountant 

To receive and consider the Independent Accountantôs Review submitted by Insight Accounting to 

members on the financial affairs of the Association for the last financial year in accordance with 

section 94 (1) of the Associations Incorporation Reform Act 2012 (Vic) 

The Motion is: I move that the statement be confirmed as a true and fair record of the financial 

position of BPNH during and at the end of its last financial year, and that the secretary submit the 

statement to Consumer Affairs Victoria within one month of the date of this meeting. 

Proposed: Bob Westrip    Seconded: David Haynes  

 

6. Acceptance of the reports 

Reports accepted 

Moved: Maureen Crook   Seconded: Elena Sheldon 

7. Election of Office Bearers 

¶ President  David Haynes 

¶ Vice President Elena Sheldon 

¶ Secretary  Samar Mougharbel 

¶ Treasurer  Robert Westrip 
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¶ General Committee Members 

Cynthia Nelson, Mario Prochelle, Rachel Lee, Suzie Read, Valarie Porter  

¶ Subcommittee Jacquie Wade  

¶ Appointment of Auditor 2015  insight accounting  

¶  

8. Acknowledgments 

Recognition of efforts of committee and volunteers: 

¶ Anuradha Ravindernath   Admin Support 

¶ Carol Gloss    Community Garden 

¶ Christian Castro   Playgroup Sausage Sizzle 

¶ Dalya Sabawi   Admin Support 

¶ Hilda Saulry   Admin Support  

¶ Mandy Beaumont    General Committee Member 

¶ Mandy, Lilly & john Beaumont Playgroup Sausage Sizzle  

¶ Mario Prochelle   Father Christmas 

¶ Maureen Crook   General Committee Member 

¶ Nahid Dehghan Manshadi  Admin Support 

¶ Nicole Hayes   Fundraising  

¶ Nidia Richardson   Playgroup Sausage Sizzle 

¶ Nury Beltran   Spanish Playgroup Coordinator 

¶ Outlook team   Community Garden 

¶ Patricia Schelling   General Committee Member 

¶ Ron Gloss    Community Garden 

¶ Tilly Lawrence   General Committee Member 

 

9. Date of next General Annual Meeting, Thursday 17th March 2016 

10. General Business 

Question:  

Probusôs Jim Smith: Many groups at BPNH have members over 50y old, are there any plans 

to install/ provide a Defibrillator or is it up to individual groups. 

Answer: 

Samar: itôs hard to get a person trained to operate the Defibrillator 

Jim proposed to train one person from each group to operate the system. 

Nichole Hayes has offered to arrange training sessions 

 

11. Close  

David: Our greatest supporter has been Cr Mick Moreland. The Mayor was thanked for all 

his efforts and contributions to the House. 

Mick Moreland:  BPNH has good leadership and management and is one of the top houses in 

the City of Casey area. Thanked volunteers for all their wonderful efforts. 

Samar: Thanks to the BPNH committee and president for their trust and support  

 

Meeting Closed at 1:15 pm  

Followed by light refreshments. 
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Presidentõs Annual Report for 2015 
 

HONOUR THE PAST 

I was looking back to 2009 when Brentwood Park Neighbourhood House became an Incorporated 

Association and formed its own Committee of Governance made up of people who used the Centre 

for different activities and local residents. Since Incorporation the Centre has achieved a 5.2% Annual 

Percentage Income Growth Rate. This has been a good result and has shown consolidation it its 

transition to be more ñbusiness likeò whilst allowing the community to enjoy the programs and 

activities offered by the Centre. 
 

AMALGAMINATION OF BRENTWOOD PARK N EIGHBOURHOD HOUSE AND 

OAKGROVE COMMUNITY CENTRE  

In 2014 the Committee took on new roles and responsibilities in that the Executive Committee were 

the Executive Committee for both Brentwood Park Neighbourhood House and Oakgrove Community 

Centre. Each Centre elected their own Community Committee.  

This model will continue for the forthcoming year with some organisational changes.  
 

COMMUNITY CENTRE GROWTH  

The number of Community Centreôs in the City of Casey has grown with the addition of Lynbrook 

and Salandra Community Place. These Centres are managed by the City of Casey with City of Casey 

staff. Our business models are similar in that we provide programs and activities and hall hire. More 

Centres are being built in the new estates. We look forward to working with these new Centres which 

will provide a significant community benefit. 

 

ACKNOWLEGEMENTS  

On behalf of the Committee of Management, I wish to acknowledge the work that Samar Mougharbel, 

Fatima Sabawi, Ann Pathmasiri, Linga Vargas and Andrea Levai, as staff, have put into the Centre 

over the past year. We have a volunteer base that is becoming an important part of the day to day 

running of Brentwood Park. Thank you to the volunteers. 
 

To the Committee of Management, thank you for your willingness to be engaged in the management 

of Brentwood Park. 
 

The Managers Report will cover the many aspects of the day to day business. 
 

 

David Haynes 

 
 

President 

 

Brentwood Park Neighbourhood House 
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Managerõs Annual Report for 2015 
A House equipped for success and profitable growth needs a good foundation of values, expertise 

and experience that includes both its history and the people who make it what it is today: Committee 

of Governance, Staff, Volunteers and Members. The future direction that was fostered by our 

Committee since 2009 and continues to benefit our Community and our Members today is an essential 

part of this success.  

The new Management / Organisational Structure of BPNH and OCC was introduced late 2014 by the 

BPNH Executives. An executive committee was elected for both centres which includes the President, 

the Vice President, the Treasurer and the Secretary who also held the position of the Manager for 

both Centres. A separate Community Committee were elected at the 2015 AGM. 

DHHS & C of C accepted and approved the proposal and requested that the management structure be 

reviewed twelve months on from the date of formalising the agreement.  
 

The role of the Manager of both centres has been exciting and challenging with the introduction of 

new activities and community projects in both centres. I have the privilege to work with a great team 

of staff and volunteers. A great deal of the success of the BPNH should be attributed to this team 
 

On behalf of the Committee of Governance and my team at BPNH, I am pleased to present to you 

our detailed report for the period of January 2015 to December 2015.  
 

This has been a busy year of consolidation, continuous improvement and planning for the future. We 

continued to offer a variety of programs and activities in consultation with our members and 

community which include  

¶ Health Fitness and Dance  

¶ Childrenôs Activities 

¶ Creative Groups 

¶ Education 

¶ Special Interest 

This year also has carried out successfully the first stage of our strategic plan. We were involved in a 

number of initiatives and activities throughout the year which are listed below: 
 

Casey Kids Carnival, March 

The event was held at the Akoonah Park, Berwick on Saturday 21st of March 2015 

BPNH joined the marque which was reserved by the City of Casey for the Cluster of the 12 

Neighbourhood Houses and Community Centres of the City of Casey. 

I helped in distributing flyers and other material to promote our programs and activities, also Lyn 

Vargas organised Paper Craft (Lanterns and Butterflies) to give people a taste of what they may find 

at our centres.  

BPNH Diversity Adventure Event, March 
The event was held on Saturday 28st of March, provided the public with an opportunity to experience 

a variety of cultural activities in a vibrant atmosphere. People had the chance to interact with a variety 

of cultural displays, tasted delicious food, engaged in traditional games from around the globe and 

watched performances that represents various cultures 

Active Casey Week, April 

A fitness awareness session was held at the House on Tuesday 14th April  2015. The activities aimed 

to raise awareness to our members and to the residents of the city of Casey and surrounding suburbs 

on the importance of adapting and maintaining a fit and healthy lifestyle. Fitness and exercise groups 

were invited to join the event to promote health and fitness. 
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Cancer Council Biggest Morning Tea Fundraising, May 

Biggest Morning tea was very successful, we managed to raise $800.60. 

This event was supported by a few groups including the Bridge Club, the Life Activities Club, the 

Embroidery Friendship Sewing Group and the Outlook Group. Those four groups had developed a 

strong connection with this event for many years, they helped in raising funds and encouraged club 

members to participate. 

Iftar Dinner  Project ï 2nd Year, July 
The dinner is designed around ñIslamic Traditionò to encourage cross-cultural understanding and 

sharing between guests and to interact with each other in a safe and respectful environment hoping 

that a sustainable dialogue will continue among all of them. 

Our aim is to offer the community of Berwick and surrounding suburbs an opportunity to experience 

a different tradition to better understand each otherôs values and ethnicity.  

The event complemented the work of the City of Casey in bringing together the different cultural and 

faith groups to promote a sense of community. 

The Annual Ageing Positively in Casey Festival, October 

Senior week was held at the centre on the 13th of October 2015. Gentle exercise class was designed 

for seniors, an information session was held on the importance of diabetics from Diabetics of 

Australia.  

Val and Jacqui from Casey Cardinia Life activities helped on the day by holding a stall and provided 

information on their involvement and activities in the centre. Morning tea was provided to all. We 

would like to thank Val and Jacqui for the effort on the day. 

This event received a subsidy of $200.00 from the City of Casey 

Kaleidoscopeò Multicultural  Festivalò, November 

The festival was a huge success at Oakgrove Community Centre on the 7th of November 2015. All 

of the BPNH staff and volunteers helped as volunteers to host a great and enjoyable event. The 

community enjoyed and celebrated their cultural diversity, traditions and heritage. A program of 

cultural performers, arts and crafts, food, market stalls and entertainment was developed by a working 

team of staff and volunteers from BPNH & OCC. 
 

¶ Other activies that we offer at the House 
Playgroup 

The playgroup program is still going successfully, running in full capacity on a weekly average 

registrations of 57 Families with 68 children. 

Fundraising:  

¶ The chocolate drive raised $672.00 

¶ The sausage sizzle at BUNNINGS on the 7th of November 2015, helped raising $1,800. 5 

parents from Playgroup volunteered to help on the day. It is always a very stressful and 

exhausting experience, but with great rewards, it has become a yearly event for Lynôs friend 

and family and they are all willing to participate every year.  

¶ The Ruffle at the end of the year party also helped raising few hundred dollars more.  

Total fund raised went toward buying new toys and equipment for the playgroup program. 
 

End of the year 

¶ End of the year celebration held on 16th of December 2015 and it was the last session for 

the year. Lyn booked a jumping Castle and face painting for the day. Families were all 

excited about it. Lyn also booked a fairy floss machine and provided icy poles and a sausage 

sizzle for lunch. 
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¶ We finished 2015 in Great Spirit, with our End of the year celebration a great success with 

approximately 40 families and over 50 children attended the party. Once again Mario Our 

Committee member Volunteered for the job of Santa and did a great job. 

¶ It has been a busy year but as always an enjoyable one, hoping to do it all again next year. 

¶ Lyn would like to thank all parents for their support. 

School Holiday Program 

The school holiday program which have included cooking, art classes as well as disco was a huge 

success this year. Due to the demand from the community we are planning to run the cooking classes 

on a regular basis in 2016. We applied to the City of Casey under the Operational / Minor 

Equipment Grants Program to cover the cost of the setup of the new program. The application was 

successful, we received $500.00. 
 

Every Day English class & Friendship Club 

Both activities started in the second week of February 2015. Most students from last year have re-

registered along with two new students. 

By the end of term two, the number of participants in both activities had dropped significantly, 

therefore the English class has been replaced with the Womenôs Learning Club. Participants had the 

chance to focus on specific learning skills. 

The Friendship club continued to have women from different cultural backgrounds focusing on 

learning sewing and clothing alteration while practicing English.  
 

¶ Other Aspects of the House 

Centre Bookings and Memberships 

We have received few inquiries from local community groups to use the House on a regular basis. 

Self-help groups were encouraged to use our facilities and we negotiated a special community rate 

per hour to increase participation and to enhance the social, economic and environmental prosperity 

of our community. Our membership list was increased this year to 145 members. 
 

New initiatives:  

¶ Womenôs Learning Club 

A new project in partnership with the Springvale Learning and Activities Centre which replaced the 

Every Day English Class that we started it in 2014. The number of participants have dropped 

significantly in term two this year. The new project name is Womenôs Learning Club. Jennifer 

Poudret is a community Development worker/ Trainer who worked with participants to learn about 

health, careers, dealing with difficult people and difficult matters and more.\ 

They also shared their skills and knowledge in cooking, arts and craft, music and other interests. 

The program included group sessions, cooking, individual consultations and was driven by 

participantôs interests. 
 

¶ DJôS Market 

A no ordinary market. Its aim is to deliver a fun, interactive and enjoyable family fun market 

experience.  
 

Features: Unique gifts, local business owners and more. 

Kids Activities: Kids craft workshop and visit from DJ the lion. 

Rewards: Door prizes and raffles. 

Cost: Event entry gold coin donation to support a DJ charity. 
 

The Market runs on the 1st Saturday of every month. 

Sharyn Holt, Market Coordinator. 
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¶ Casey north Community Information and Support Services 

CNCISS provides a wide range of community information and support services to assist the local 

community. 

They conducted weekly sessions to run the Keeping it Together Program. 

The program was conducted on Fridays. And was open to all women, providing a safe space to 

explore strengthening themselves and relationships between partners, children and extended family. 
 

Building Maintenance 

In 2015 once again the House received funds from the City of Casey to replace the sink (trough) in 

the playgroup bathroom with two new basins including the tempered water and to replace the toilet 

and cistern in the female disability toilet. 

Both items were conducted at the end of June  

We would like to thank the Councilôs Maintenance Team for their effort to be on time whenever we 

send a maintenance request. 
 

Staff and Volunteers 

Our Bookings Officer, Fatima Sabawi resigned from BPNH on 24/7/2015 to pursue a new career. 

We thank her for all her hard work over the last year. A farewell dinner was organised for all the 

staff and the committee. 
 

Andrea Levai was recruited as the office manager in July 2015 to carry on the day to day tasks at 

the House.  
 

With our volunteers our House become a better community space for all to be served properly. Each 

volunteer spends at least 2 to 5 hours a week. There is a big range of activity going on and what is 

right for one volunteer may not be right for another, so I always try to give them the right job that 

they are skilled with and give them something extra so they can learn new skills. 
 

Student Placement 

June Brown joined OCC/BPNH to complete her community services placement. June spent about 

200 hours learning about community work through organising the Mayibuye performance troupes 

and other admin support tasks. June worked in the Brentwood office on Thursday and Friday from 

OCC. 
 

Summary 
Our services and facilities will continue to be delivered in high quality and we will pursue efficiency 

and continuous improvement through community relation focus and innovation. We will demonstrate 

this by encouraging, supporting and developing our relationship with our members, staff and 

volunteers to achieve service excellence and a sense of unity and inclusion. 

I would like to extend my thanks to everyone across the House from Committee members to staff and 

volunteers for embracing the vision and mission of our House and for the hard work to make it a reality.  

I also would like to recognise the continued support and encouragement of the community groups, funding 

bodies, partners and supporters across all of the segments of the wider BPNH community. 
 

Itôs my pleasure to share our success with you today and looking forward to another successful year 

in 2016 
 

Samar Mougharbel 
Manager  
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Treasurerõs Report for The Year Ended 31 December 2015 
 

It is my pleasure to present the 2015 Treasurerôs Report to the Brentwood Park Neighbourhood House 

Inc.   Please refer to the Statement of Financial Position, Statement of Financial Performance, Cash 

Flow Statement and accompanying notes for details of the results for the year. 

 

The yearôs operations for 2015 resulted in a Net Surplus of $1315. Total income for the year is 

marginally lower than last year, mainly as the result of reduced receipts from hall hire and bank 

interest. 

 

Total expenses for the year are 7% higher than last year, mainly due to increased costs of Wages and 

Salaries. 

 

The Statement of Financial Position illustrates the very strong financial status of BPNH. 

 

My thanks go to Ann Pathmasari for her continuing excellent bookkeeping and administrative work, 

as well as to Insight Accounting Pty Ltd Pakenham for carrying out the audit of our financial 

activities. 

 

 

 

Robert Westrip 
Treasurer 
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Financial Statements by Auditor for the year ending 
December 2015 
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